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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gave/) . .. Council's Planning and Land Use Committee
meeting shall come to order. This is the 30th of November, 2004. Present this
afternoon is Mr. Carroll, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Molina, Mr. Pontanilla, and
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Ms. Tavares. Excused are Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo, and Mr. Nishiki. First of all, my
apologies to everyone for the delay in starting this meeting. As, as the
Committee's Vice-Chair, I am, I will be assuming the responsibilities of the Chair
this afternoon, Members. So, but, before we start and before I ask for those that
would like to present public testimony, let me just share some information for
those of you in the general public that may not be aware of Rule No. 19 of the
Council. So, for those of you ... matters pending before this Committee that are
not listed on today's Master Agenda, and if you need, we, you can have copies
that are in the front of our desk here, will be automatically, let me again repeat,
automatically referred to the new Council pursuant to Section 19 of the Rules of
the Council. And Mr. Nishiki, as Chairman of this Committee, has also
recommended that the Council also refer other items to the new Council that it
deems appropriate to do so. I know we mentioned this early in our Budget and
Finance Committee meeting, and so we're here to help bring some clarity to the
general public that is not well aware of Rule 19. Is there anything else,
Mr. Raatz, that we can share regarding the referrals, please?
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think that basically clarifies the situation. Again,
just briefly, though, the Committee maintains a Master Agenda of all items that
the Council has referred to it, and pursuant to Section 19 of the Rules of the
Council, some of those items, if they're still pending on the Master Agenda at the
end of this term, will be automatically carried forward to the next term. That's
primarily Land Use applications. The items that would've otherwise been
automatically filed or disposed of at the end of this term, the Committee Chair
has recommended that those items also be moved forward. So, he wants
everything that's listed on the Master Agenda to be forwarded to the next
Council. And those are the items that are listed for recommended referral on
today's agenda. The items that would otherwise have been automatically filed.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Raatz. Members, any questions concerning
the referrals and Rule 19 at this time? Okay, seeing none. We shall move, first
move on to public testimony.
First person we have this afternoon is
Erika Lissone. And my apologies if I'm mispronouncing your name. Okay, for
those of you wishing to testify, you have three minutes to share with us your
comments at which time the staff will notify you, and you have a minute to
conclude. And if everyone can give the courtesy of either turning off your cell
phones and pagers. Okay, thank you .
. • •BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY• •.

MS. L1SS0NE: Aloha, Mr. Vice-Chair. And aloha, Committee Members. My name is
Erika Lissone, and I'm coming to you regarding Item PLU-1S, which is controlling
fowl in residential areas. First of all, I'm a little ... I'd like a definition of what
controlling fowl in residential areas really means. I'm, I'm kind of unsure of, of
that. And I also would like to know what the law is regarding residential and
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agricultural zoning with regards to roosters and how that pertains to
neighborhoods that are zoned residential. My roommate and myself have faced
a lot of challenges living next to neighbors with roosters. Lots of roosters. Not
four, not five, we're talking 30, 40 roosters. And they crow at all hours of the day
and the night. It is more than annoying, more, more than disturbing, and we
haven't gotten used to it. And it's been seven years. So it's not something that
you can really easily tune out. Also, I have concerns with, with regards to the
underlying sub-culture that is created by the illegal activities of cock fighting and
subsequent gambling. So I'm asking you for your help, and your assistance, and
your wisdom, and to look at these, look at this situation, and see if we can come
to some kind of resolution that is good for everyone with the neighborhoods so
that we don't, you know, have discord or disharmony within our neighborhoods,
but that we can all respect one another and have human rights as well as
roosters' rights. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your testimony this afternoon.
Members, any questions for the testifier? Ah, Ms. Tavares.
MS. TAVARES: Yes. Do you understand what's happening with this item today?
MS. LlSSONE: No, I'm not, no, I'm not sure. I called yesterday to ask if it would be
permissible to come and testify, and they suggested I come down, and now it
seems as if it's going to be passed on to 2005 to the new.
MS. TAVARES: Yes, that, that was the intention today. So it's not that we're ignoring
you. It's going to be carried forward to the next term.
MS. LlSSONE: Okay. So I'm on the mailing list and I guess I'll justMS. TAVARES: Yes.
MS. LlSSONE: --keep writing letters and waiting to see.
MS. TAVARES: Thank you.
MS. LlSSONE: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, any other questions for Ms. Lissone? Thank you very
much for being here this afternoon.
MS. LlSSONE: Thank you for your time. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Next, we have Mr. Gary Zakian. I just saw him. Mr. Zakian.
Okay, we'll allow Mr. Zakian another opportunity once we go through the list.
Next, we have Mr. Alton DeGama.
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MR. DEGAMA: Good afternoon, Chair and Council members.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon.
MR. DEGAMA: And I'm here to testify on PL-15 [sicl. I know this is a very sensitive
issue that we went through last season. But, you know, I just want to make sure
that everybody understand that ... there, there is such thing as property rights.
And I live in a residential area. When I bought my home 30 years ago, I could
see the ocean and the mountain. Years later, in front of me a two-story building,
cannot see nothing, but a, a house. Recently, in the back of me, two-story
building, nothing else but a house. Now, I can't see nothing. I get nothing
against residential, but it's becoming a pretty much a bUSiness rental because of
the short of housing. But to, to condemn the people that the lifestyle of raising
roosters for, for pet, and, and subsistence. We not only, you know, a lot of
people only say we fight 'em. They, they support us food, eggs, and a lot of
people for pet. A lot elderly people that work in our plantation for years, that's
their livelihood. That's their hobby. And, people don't understand, as far as
noise they have, they have no proven any kind of noise meter that they violate.
We have already a 20-feet ordinance that is in place already. And there's some
people that, you know, pretty, pretty much don't understand that. And to take
away the rights of the people, I just want to say that the Declaration of
Independence say that we, we hold this truth to be self-evident, that all men are
created equal, and that they are endowed by their creator with unalienable rights,
that among these rights are liberty, life liberty, and a pursuit of happiness. Ah,
you understand pursuit of happiness is all different areas. People renting now for
subsidize their income and, and their mortgage, understand that. And we just
raises roosters for, for years. They've been on this property from 1952. One
time we was a village. Cows, pigs, horses, everything. And slowly people have
melted away. The local people have moved out. The zoning has changed.
Now, we got business with special, special permits, restaurants, business, we
still there. You know, I mean, everything else is, is going up around us and, you
know, we just hanging on to this lifestyle that we, we love, and we trying to
protect. We pretty much one minorities among today's urban kind of lifestyle.
But remember Maui is not an urban, urban place. It's agriculture.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. DEGAMA: So I just ask this Council to kill this bill 'cause you see what happen last
year. We get a lot of people that's supporting what we do, and we got people
that against raising roosters in their backyard. But where else we're gonna go?
Maalaea, they kicked them all out, took all their roosters over there, just the
landowner buy 'em out. Now, the land sitting there dead. What they gonna ask?
They gonna ask that land to be rezoned for housing. Same with Lahaina.
Thousand of acres asking for rezoning. Affordable housing for who? So
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understand that we don't have the choices that some people have that can afford
rich man's estate like Launiupoko. They don't farm up there. We all know that.
Kapalua, as all rich man's estate. They don't want to farm nothing. We just got
our own property. We pay high taxes. We just ask for the right to, to be what we
are. We trying to ... this our, our identity. So, we ask you please don't make this
kind deal with some people we understand have problems, but to, to destroy
everybody's life.
MR. RAATZ: Four minutes.
MR. DEGAMA: Thank you. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. DeGama. Any questions for the testifier this
afternoon, Members? Thank you very much for being here. Next, we have
Mr. Floyd Weaver.
MR. WEAVER: My name is Floyd Weaver, and I live in the Kahakuloa area of MauL
I'm in an Ag zoned area, but I'm here to speak for a lot of the people who were
not able to come today because they're out washing cars, or working in the
hotels, or working in the construction industry. They're making beds, cleaning
rooms, and all the other little things. And those kind of jobs, if you tell your boss,
hey, I want to go down and testify today, you're out. You know, it's just not that
important. I would like to see you drop this PLU-15 'cause last year , came in
here and Aimee Anderson wasn't prepared. She says, where we going to put all
these chickens when we pick 'em up? They didn't have anybody to pick 'em up.
Where you gonna get the money to enforce this? The police have their hands
full. The Humane Society has their hands full. Just the wrong time. Now, the
lady that spoke earlier, she had a lot of good points. And one good pOint was
whatever you decide, it has to be worked out to where it's mutually acceptable by
both parties. Now these roosters that crow, the hens too, are very important to
these people. These chickens are very important to MauL Some of these birds
are shipped to the Philippines. Some go to Guam. Some go to Saipan. People
come from Honolulu over here to get Maui chickens. Maui chickens are one of
the top of the line chickens. They have been handed down from father to son to
grandchildren. And they had maintained these lines.
Maui has good horses. Alan Mendez just went over to Oahu. Come back with
three buckles. Four entries, three buckles. He almost come back with four.
Maui has good cattle. Nobriga and Upcountry. They have good goats.
Todd Steele, ask the guy from Georgia. He's gonna go visit him. What would
you like me to bring yah? He wanted a bottle of Maui wine - - Pineapple wine.
Maui has good products. These chickens also are part of that. "ve never seen
this paper before. I was out there and I looked at it. What do I see in there?
Game cock, Maui game cock. Yeah, I sell in ... (inaudible) . .. That's how
_ t:; _
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important these chickens are to Maui and the people of Maui. Now, I know they
had problems out in Maalaea. It just was a sudden onset and these people didn't
have anywhere to go with their chickens. And a lot of them had to eradicate their
chickens. Some of them found little places to go. I am fortunate. I live in the
country, but I have my problems. So if you have to keep this bill alive, please
consider how important these chickens are to these people in these small little
places that have had 'em for generations, and they never had the opportunity
that I had to buy a place in the country. They're stuck like DeGama and
sometimes even worse. And some of them only have like four or five chickens,
but there are people who abuse it. But we got the Health Department. We got
the Humane Society.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. WEAVER:
Utilize 'em. Thank all of you very, very much.
Floyd Weaver, and I'm from Kahakuloa. Any questions?

My name's

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Weaver. Members, any questions for the
testifier this afternoon? Seeing none. Thank you very much, Mr. Weaver, for
your testimony.
MR. WEAVER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will one last time ask if Mr. Gary Zakian is present.
Okay, seeing none. Is there anyone else that would like to give public testimony
at this time? Please make yourself known, and we'll provide you with an
opportunity to share your comments. Okay, Rory.
MR. FRAMPTON: Point of order. Could ... would I be able to present the testimony at
the beginning of the item or should I do it now?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I would ... are, are you representing a specific ...
MR. FRAMPTON: I'm representing Kaanapali Beach Hotel for Item PLU-51, The
Plantation Inn.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
Mr. Frampton.

I would prefer if you wait till we bring up that item please,

MR. FRAMPTON: All right.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Okay, once more, the Chair will ask if there's any
additional people wishing to give public testimony on any items of the agenda for
the 30th of November? Seeing none, with no objections, testimony is closed.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS .
• • . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY• .•

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: With no objections, we shall accept all written testimony
submitted to the Committee for today's Committee meeting. Any objections?
Hearing none, we shall accept public ... written testimony as submitted to the
Committee.

ITEM NO. 50:

BILL NO. 53 (2004), RELATING TO A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO
OPERATE A CONCRETE RECYCLING AND GREEN WASTE
COMPOSTING FACILITY AND ROCK CRUSHING OPERATION
(WAILUKU) (HAWAIIAN CEMENT) (Bill No. 53 (2004))

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, first item for your consideration this afternoon is
requesting action is PLU-50, which relates to Bill No. 53 of 2004, a Conditional
Permit to operate a concrete recycling and green waste composting facility and
rock crushing operation. At this time, Mr. Foley, do you have or the Department
representative have any comments to share with the Committee, please?
MR. FOLEY: Chairman Hokama, the staff report will be presented by Clayton Yoshida.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Yoshida.
MR. YOSHIDA:
Thank you, Mr. Vice-Chair, Members of the Committee.
I'm
Clayton Yoshida with the current Planning Division subbing for Staff Planner
Joseph Alueta, who is out on family leave. These requests that we have before
you is to transfer the conditional permit, which is in the name of Pohakulepo
Recycling, LLC to its new lessee, Hawaiian Cement. The conditional permit is to
allow the continuation of the operation of a concrete recycling and green waste
composting facility in conjunction with the permitted quarry and rock crushing
operation within the County Agriculture District at Maalaea. Hawaiian Cement
has agreed to abide by all the terms and conditions of these permits.
Previously, the Council reviewed the time extension request from Pohakulepo
Recycling, and the Committee voted in July to recommend a five-year time
extension, which went to the full Council in August of this year, on August 24.
And the Council passed the proposed bill on first reading identified as Bill No. 53
for the 2004 session. Subsequently, the applicant came in with a request in the
middle of August to transfer the State Special Use Permit and Conditional
Permits to Hawaiian Cement.
The Maui Planning Commission reviewed the permit transfer request at its
September 28, 2004 meeting. After due deliberation, the Commission voted to
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recommend approval of the Conditional Permit transfer request and approve the
State Special Use Permit transfer request in, in accordance with the
recommendation of the Planning Department. Besides the applicant, no one
testified either in favor of or in opposition to the proposed request. We did
transmit the minutes from the September 28 meeting to the Committee, which
was received this morning, I believe.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Are you done, Mr. Yoshida?
MR. YOSHIDA: Yes, I am.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members at this time, the Chair is open to any of your
questions for the Department. Mr. Carroll, questions for the Department?
Ms. Johnson?
MS. JOHNSON: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Yeah, Chairman. Just for the Department regarding quarterly reports.
According to the Code they're required; we are required to get quarterly reports
on this. Have we been receiving the reports?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Yoshida?
MR. YOSHIDA: Well, I believe that it's under Section 19.40. It says that quarterly,
quarterly reports be submitted by the Department of Public Works. To my
recollection, the Department of Public Works has never submitted quarterly
reports on the status of conditional permits. And when the ... say the reporting
function or I guess it hasn't been transferred yet in the Code. It still says
Department of Public Works. You know, the Planning Department, when we
went through that '96 Charter amendment, we transferred the zoning
interpretation authority from Public Works to Planning. We have not submitted
quarterly reports either.
MR. MOLINA: But to your recollection Public Works has not been-MR. YOSHIDA: In my 19 years in the Department, I don't recall ever seeing any
quarterly reports from the - MR. MOLINA: --even though the Code requires them to?
MR. YOSHIDA: That's ... the Code speaks for itself.
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MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chairman, I guess, can we put a request in writing to their
Department, I guess, as to why? I'm, I'm just curious as to if the Code says
reports are required, why is the Department not requiring them?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Very good question, Mr. Molina. We'll be happy to forward
correspondence from the Chair of this Committee.
MR. MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there any ... can ... requests to have a representative of
the applicant to come forward for any questions that may be presented by the
Committee? Any requests for applicant representation? Okay, seeing none.
Members, you have before you a memorandum dated November 29, 2004 from
Mr. Nishiki as Chairman of this Committee requesting revisions to Bill No. 53 in
five parts. Do all of you have a copy of Mr. Nishiki's memorandum? Is anyone in
need of a copy of his memo? Okay, hearing none for, for request. Mr. Nishiki is
recommending five points, Members.
Number one in the second paragraph, revision to insert the language "is hereby
granted to Hawaiian Cement and", as well as after the word "Permit"; insertion of
the, the phrase "of the most recent amendment to" after "date"; and insert
grammatical requirements before the word "year".
Number two, he's recommending in the third paragraph to delete, place brackets
around "without the prior written approval of the Maui County Council", and
replace it with the phrase "unless the Council approves the transfer by
ordinance".
Recommendation number three in the fourth paragraph, delete the word
"applicant" in lines 1, 13, and 21, and in each instance thereafter insert the
phrase "Hawaiian Cement".
Recommendation four in the fourth numbered paragraph's final sentence, delete
the brackets. In the final sentence, delete the phrase "date of transmittal of the
decision and order", and have insertion in replacing the language "unless the
Council approves transfer by ordinance".
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Fifth recommendation in the sixth and seventh paragraphs, place brackets
around the word "applicant", and in both instances replace it with the words
"Hawaiian Cement".
That is your recommendations of your Chair. I would be happy to entertain a
motion for one or all of the recommendations from Mr. Nishiki regarding Bill 53 of

2004.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina.
The Chair is interpreting the motion Mr. Pontanilla to incorporate all of the
revisions as recommended by Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a agreement from Mr. Pontanilla. Discussion,
Members? Mr. Pontanilla, any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No discussion.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Anyone else? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: This also includes filing of the item?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, please.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Actually, we don't have a communication that
would be filed with this. We just have the Bill itself so that would ... the
recommendation would just have the Bill go up on second and final reading.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Just so we are well aware of the status
before the vote, let me ask Corporation Counsel, will this still maintain the Bill's
status that it only requires second and final reading by the Council with this
revisions?
MR. GIROUX: I believe so. It looks like the, the changes aren't so substantive that it
would have to go through the process of one more time.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
Okay, thank you.
You've heard the comments from
Corporation Counsel that this will not require Bill 53 to go back to first reading
status. Any further discussion or questions on the motion? Seeing none. All in
favor, say aye. Opposed say no. Motion is carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

EXC.:

Molina,

Pontanilla,

Councilmembers Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending approval of revIsions to Bill No. 53 as
recommended by Chair Nishiki.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we need a motion now to recommend to Council, Mr.
Raatz, the revised Bill 53? We just took care of the amendments.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That would probably be technically in order to
formally recommend that the Bill as revised be passed on second
reading before the Council.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for that. Members, you've heard the
comments of the staff. The Chair is recommending that Bill 53, as
revised of 2004, be sent to the Council for recommendation of second
and final reading.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion by Mr. Pontanilla. Seconded by Ms. Tavares.
Discussion, Members? Hearing none. All in favor, say aye. Opposed
say no. Motion is carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.
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EXC.:

Councilmembers Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending SECOND and FINAL READING of Bill No.
53 (2004), as revised.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Item 50 is done.

ITEM NO. 51:

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN ZONING FOR
THE PLANTATION INN PROJECT (LAHAINA) (C.C. No. 03-306)

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Next, Members, we have final item for consideration this
afternoon. Item No. 51, Community Plan Amendment and Change in Zoning for
The Committee's understanding at this time,
the Plantation Inn Project.
Members, is that the Director of Housing and Human Concerns has advised that
the applicant will be able to satisfy its affordable housing condition by executing a
co-developer agreement with Lokahi Pacific. The applicant will be able and is
present here this afternoon to provide any additional information. Members, it is
also your Acting Chair's information that because this Committee has already
considered this matter twice, the Planning Department was not requested to
make any representations today to you as well as the applicant will be able to
give its comments about the affordable housing agreement with Lokahi Pacific,
and its relationship with the County's Department of Housing and Human
Concerns. So, at this point, we'll ask Mr. Foley, any comments from the Planning
Department, please?
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, we have no comments unless the Council Members have
questions.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Department at this time? Mr. Molina?

Members, any questions for the

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I guess maybe more for the Public Works Department
for a question I have. If someone from Public Works is available. I guess, I don't
have anything right now for Planning.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: We have the Director present so if-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: When you deem it appropriate.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --we'll ask Mr. Coloma-Agaran to please join us. We also
have present, Members, Director Lee from the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns available for any of your questions. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Director, can
you just share with the Committee, I guess, or if, if you could clarify for me the
access to the lot from the project site. I'm just trying to get more clarity on that
because I'm looking at, you know, according to the County Code, Section
19.36.030, which allows a 400-foot distance from the nearest point of the lot.
And I just wanted more clarity as to what, I guess, the access to the lot from the
project site.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN: The access to the lot, my understanding is it's off of
Lahainaluna Road, as well as on Panaewa. So its entrances on either end of the
two, of the project.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN: And I think it's, one of our comments was that both of the
adjoinings halves of Lahainaluna Road and Panaewa would be improved to
County standards.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Would be all right. Thank you. That's what I
wanted to get clarity on.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
VICE-CHAR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Pontanilla, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll just ask him a question about why it was ... what
was the reason we deferred it in Committee the last time we discussed it? And it
was about the housing, as I recall, as Mr. Pontanilla was helping me remember
why it was deferred, and hopefully the housing question is satisfactory. Or do
we still need to hear about it?
VICE-CHAIR
HOKAMA:
We
have
representation
from
Lokahi
Pacific ... (change tape) ... as well as Ms. Lee present, Ms. Tavares, that they
can respond to any of the questions or concerns the Committee has.

-
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. I don't have any questions about it, but I was
trying to figure out what the reason was why we're still have it in Committee. And
if that's the reason then I hope the question that was raised ...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: If I can recall, at one time we talked about, I know the
applicant represented either Lokahi Pacific, and if that didn't happen, the other
option for them would be Habitat for Humanities, I believe, was another option
that the applicant was looking that could possibly satisfy the requirements of this
request. And I believe earlier we had no supporting documentation that's
indicated either Lokahi Pacific or Habitat for Humanities' agreement to perform
compliance of the requirements. And that was one of the questions I believe that
was brought up in the Committee meeting. But we do have the applicant's
representative to give comments. So any objection, Members? We'll ask Mr.
Frampton to come forward please.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you, Mr. Vice-Chair and Committee Members. I'm gonna do
a real quick summary and recap of the project just because it's been some time.
I won't take too much time on it. But I do want to summarize just a few points
and then I'll briefly address some of the housing issues that came up last time.
As it was noted earlier, we've been before this Committee twice before. Once in
February and again in August. Just as a quick summary, the Plantation Inn
Phase III Project involves a 14-unit expansion of the existing 17-room Plantation
Inn.
The first two phases of the project were built when hotel uses were allowed in the
business zone. The B-2 Business District has since been modified so that hotel
uses are no longer permitted. Therefore, the purpose of this change in zoning
and Committee Plan Amendment is two-fold. First is to establish zoning and
community plan consistency for the existing uses. And second is to allow for the
expansion of the previously approved Phase III plan onto an adjoining property,
which would thereby lower the density and improve the site plan layout. Some of
the highlights of our previous discussions were that we have had extensive
community outreach and consultation, including meetings with the neighbors and
the Lahaina Restoration Foundation. And to date, there's been no opposition.
An EA was prepared for the project and processed in accordance with
Chapter 343, Hawaii Revised Statutes. The applicant will be complying with the
parking requirements for the existing and proposed uses. Although the project is
not within the Lahaina Historic District, it has been designed to reflect the historic
character of Lahaina Town. And the example of that is in the first two phases of
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the project, which were . . . have, have been reviewed quite favorably by the
people in Lahaina and the County.
And lastly, the project will be conforming to current affordable housing
requirements. And, of course, housing is where we were ... what we were
discussing last time. But just as a little background again real quickly, the
Phase III was first approved, when it was first approved, it was subject to a
Planning Commission policy of providing one affordable housing unit for every six
new hotel units. So that was the old one to six ratio. The current requirement,
which is established in Chapter 2.94 is a one to four ratio. Although Chapter 2.94
specifically excludes projects that have, that are the subject of previous
agreements, the applicant has agreed to comply with the current one to four
ratio, rather than what was assessed when this project was approved. So, and
the applicant intends to satisfy the affordable housing requirement by entering
into a Code of Element agreement with Lokahi Pacific and will be providing a
cash contribution to assist in the financing of the construction costs for Lokahi's
project. Now that's all summary items that have been presented up until the last
meeting, and at the last meeting this Committee wanted some additional
information on the Lokahi project. And I'll, I'll add that this is again summary
'cause on the rec ... , well in the Housing Committee, I think it was in October,
Ms. JoAnn Ridao did do a presentation of the project. So this Committee has, or
this Council has been briefed on the project in a separate Committee.
But just again to, to summarize, it's a 12-unit project, an in-fill project off of
Lahainaluna Road near the Old Sugar Mill. The affordable period for the project
will be 15 years. The income criteria for the buyers will be 80 percent or less of
the County's annual median income. There, of course, will be an occupancy
requirement. The property must be the prinCipal residence of the buyer, and they
have strict sale and transfer of program for those entire 15 years. So there'll be
limits. If, if an individual does want to sell the property, there is a limit in how
much they can sell it. And, actually, a portion of the net proceeds, depending on
when the property is sold, if it is within that 15-year period, a portion of the
proceeds would actually go back to Lokahi Pacific. So the applicant would not be
able to recoup all the entire of, of the entire amount of the net proceeds of the
sale.
The timing is something I wanted to mention a little bit, and that's really the
reason why we're here today. The Lokahi Pacific Project is at the tail end of its
review process with the County. It's a very opportune time for both KBH and
Lokahi, and that KBH, if this project moves forward in the next month or so, will
be able to partner with Lokahi, and these units will come on line in the near
future. It will come on line well ahead of the Plantation Inn Project. So it, it is
critical that this project move along so that we can, or that so Lokahi Pacific can
finalize their finanCing package.
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That's . . . I'll just conclude by saying it's always an honor to represent an
applicant like Kaanapali Beach Hotel. They have a long tradition of making
significant contributions to the West Maui community and the island as a whole.
This project, the Plantation Inn Phase III, is an example of KBH's efforts. The,
the Phase III Project is a quality project and will be a positive contribution to
Lahaina Town. And the opportunity to participate in Lokahi Pacific's Project
represents an important step towards addressing the desperate need for
affordable housing in West MauL
And that's the conclusion of my testimony. I'm available to answer any
questions, including the question about the off-site parking if that's where
Councilman Molina was going over previously.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Frampton. Mr. Carroll, questions for
the representative from the applicant? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Rory, if I'm not mistaken, what ended up happening, I
think in the Human Services Committee was that there wouldn't be any reduction
in the cost of the units for the buyers, but that there would be additional
components added into their project. Would you know about that, or is that not
correct?
MR. FRAMPTON: I'd better defer that question to Ms. Ridao, but my understanding
was that it actually would result in the reduction of the purchase price, or it could
result in the purchase price of the units. There was discussion in that Committee
that perhaps additional items could be added at no extra cost, like solar heating
or solar electricity. That type of stuff.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'll, I'll reserve that question then for Ms. Ridao.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yeah, I think that'd be best.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon, Rory. You
read my mind on that parking question. if you couid add more clarity to that, as
well as, what was the amount of your cash contribution?
MR. FRAMPTON: The, the cash contribution was $25,000 per unit that was required.
So it'd be a total of $100,000 for the four units. The off-site parking, the majority
of the stalls will be provided on-site, or, or a number of the stalls will be provided
on-site. There's an additional parking lot that the applicant owns on the corner of
Luakini and Panaewa. And it's about, I want to say about 55 feet from the project
site. When ... if the Council acts favorably on this Committee Plan Amendment
and Change in Zoning, we'll be going back to the Planning Commission for an
_1
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SMA amendment and an off-site parking approval. The Chapter 19.36 allows for
addressing your parking requirements off-site, but it's subject to approval of the
Planning Commission. And so, well, we are well within the 400-feet, and we will
be subject to review by the Planning Commission if this Committee, or this
Council, passes on the Change in Zoning and Community Plan Amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
MR. FRAMPTON: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No questions.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anything else for Mr. Frampton? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just had one question, Rory, with regard to the last
item that you were speaking about on the off-site parking.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Do you have any idea where that might be at this
pOint and time for your off-site parking review?
MR. FRAMPTON: It's ... yeah, the property is, has been developed. It is currently
being used for parking, and it's, should be referred to in the, in your materials.
Yeah.
MS. CUA: I can help with that.
MR. FRAMPTON: Okay. Thank you, Ann.
MS. CUA: If you look at the Department's report dated September 9, 2003, and you
look at Exhibit 2, it shows you the location of the property as it relates to
Lahainaluna Road and Panaewa Street, and you can see along Luakini Street,
there's parcel 46. That's the off-site parking lot. And that's about, as Rory
mentioned, about 50 feet from the Plantation Inn property.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
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MS. CUA: So, again, it's Exhibit 2 of the Planning Department's report dated
September 9, 2003.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And, and, I know we've had a lot of problems
with phantom parking. You know, in downtown area. Is there going to be a
specific stenciling of those units reserved for exclusive use for the individuals
who will be at Plantation Inn?
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
appreciate it.

Okay.

Thank you very much for doing that.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Frampton? Okay, thank you very
much. Ms. Ridao, if you would join us, please. Hi, thank you for being here this
afternoon. Any questions for Ms. Ridao regarding Lokahi Pacific's role and
participation regarding PLU-51? Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The only question, and I think you already heard it,
JoAnn, was that I just wanted to find out what the final resolution was if you were
going to reduce the cost of the units, or if you were just simply going to offer
some of, some of the components that we had discussed in another meeting?
MS. RIDAO: The 100,000 will be used to reduce the cost of the units. So a 100
percent of that money will go toward lowering the, the purchase price for the
applicants.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Now, one of the questions, and I think, and I
can't remember who had asked, but, anyway, it was with regard to the equity
because there was a question, if you reduce the purchase price of the units by
that $25,000, and that, your units are pretty much gonna be valued fairly well
anyway, how would that actually work if someone is trying to qualify for a
mortgage? Would that go into their equity? Would it mean ... what, what would
that really mean? Because if you're just giving somebody in essence an instant
$25,000 windfall because the units are already valued in excess of what they're
assessed.
MS. RIDAO: Well, the, the, you're talking about the appraisal versus the sales price?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right, right.
MS. RIDAO: You know, I, I don't know how that is going to work, except that the
applicants that we're serving are 80 percent and below of median. So they won't
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qualify for much more than 200 or $225,000. And our goal is to keep the price of
those homes below the 225,000.
COUNCLMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, JoAnn.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, any questions for Ms. Ridao? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Ms. Ridao, for being here. Will the units
be serviced by a solar thermal water heating?
MS. RIDAO: That is our goal. Just today, in fact, I got an estimate in from a contractor,
and it looks like we will be able to do it. The prices have been coming in. I'm
really surprised 'cause we're doing another project that we're like double the
cost. And in this project, we're getting some really good numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Good.
MS. RIDAO: They have included the solar system and it, it is in the price and it looks
real good.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you. I really would like to see that.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, we'd like to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: 'Cause these are the people least able to afford to pay,
you know, really high electric-MS. RIDAO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --electric bills in, in the month-to-month thing and so
the solar will help them.
MS. RIDAO: Especially in Lahaina, where you have abundant sunshine.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, uh-huh. Thank you, JoAnn.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll, any questions for Ms. Ridao? One of my
questions would be how, how did you come up with the 15-year program? The
number 15?
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MS. RIDAO: The 15-year program is based on our first time Home Buyer's Program,
which will be a factor in this project. All of the applicants qualify for a $15,000
first time Home Buyer's Program, and that term has been set by HUD because
it's a HUD-funded program.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: What is the annualized increase in, in value?
MS. RIDAO: None. Oh-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's say, you know, I hold it for five years-MS. RIDAO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --and for some unanticipated situation I need to get out of that
agreement. What, what, can I after five years of, do I have any equity coming
into this?
MS. RIDAO: Yes. You know, I don't have the formulas with me, but there is a formula.
If you sell within one and five years, if you sell within five and ten years, and if
you sell, sell within 10 and 15 years. You will get a portion of the equity at each
juncture, yes.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Is, is that something you have available at your office?
MS. RIDAO: I do and I can fax that to you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll be, thank you, we'll be requesting that information
from your, from your office, please. Anything else you'd like to share?
MS. RIDAO: No. I've presented this project to the Human Services Committee, and we
have all of the applicants already on line. This morning we received word from
Department of Administrative Services that our site work permit is, not permit, but
the, the site work plans have been approved. So our next step is to get the
permit, and we hope to be in site work construction in very early next year.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, good.
MS. RIDAO: So ...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: What is your anticipated completion?
MS. RIDAO: We're hoping eight to ten months. So-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So by the end of 2005.
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MS. RIDAO: --so August. Yeah, before the end of next year.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Members, any last opportunity for a
question or comment with Ms. Ridao? Yes, Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I was just wondering about the solar roofs' initiative.
You know, the money that we had put in for the program. Were you able to take
advantage of that by any chance?
MS. RIDAO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because that is something that was provided for and,
and it's actually a program through Maui Electric, which basically it provides
those kind of opportunities. I don't know. I know they have their program and
then we have our individual program. But basically it's, it's a, it's a loan, but, you
know, it's paid back over a period of time. But some of them, from my
understanding, it's the, they basically get reimbursed, or we get reimbursed.
MS. RIDAO: We, we've been working very closely with Maui Electric's Alternative
Energy Department, and they have been key in bringing in the solar cost at a
very reasonable cost. But they haven't mentioned this program at all. So I need
to get back to them on that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I would just, you know, maybe it's that there
was no money left in the kitty-MS. RIDAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --so they couldn't take advantage of it, but I know that
there are several programs available, both at the State and at the County level.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else for Ms. Ridao, Members? Okay, if not, thank
you very much for being here this afternoon.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, is there a, a request for any of our other resource
people?
Either Director Lee.
We also have Director Coloma-Agaran.
Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had a question of Ms. Lee with regard to the, you
know, the formula.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll ask Ms. Lee to join us. Okay. Ms. Johnson, your
question, please.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Thank you very much, Alice. And in as much as
this is really a voluntary, you know, where the individual or the applicant is
coming forward and offering under the current rules, the four, you know, to one
ratio, as opposed to the six to one, and I, my question is more general in terms of
the general policy in terms of the consistency. Are, or is your Department
actually trying to encourage all people that are coming forward for their
applications now to follow this four to one where they're coming in and offering,
you know, these units? Or have you not set any kind of a goal or objective, you
know, to try to get compliance with this higher ratio?
MS. LEE: We always try to encourage the higher number. Or, in this case, the lower
number, one to four. But, in this particular case, it was the Council who
persuaded the applicant to change from one to six to one to four.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and the only reason I ask that Mr. Chair is
because I was asked the question where there was another property that was
doing the six to one and that was at the -- it's either Kaanapali Ocean Resorts or
Starwood, you know, or maybe it's even Intrawest. They were doing the six to
one and that's why they had asked me to ask that question about, is ... are we
gonna try to establish some kind of a policy? And, Mr. Chair, maybe because we
don't have the ability right now, and it's a voluntary kind of thing, which Ms. Lee
confirmed, that maybe what we can do as a Council is send on a
recommendation or try to work on that next session. That when you're coming
forward with the application now it should be the current, you know, the current
ratio.
MS. LEE: Ms., Ms. Johnson, Chapter 2.94 needs to be amended because it specifically
excludes projects that already have a housing agreement, and Starwood and
Intrawest projects already had a housing agreement. So that's why they were
exempt from 2.94.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So you're just saying that, that doesn't apply at
all?
MS. LEE: What this applicant is doing is voluntary.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right.
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MS. LEE: And, and because Chapter ... if we followed Chapter 2.94 with regard to
hotel development, an applicant that already has a prior agreement would be
excluded from Chapter 2.94.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So, I, I, if I understand you correctly, Alice,
then we would have to amend 2.94 in order to have that read any differently.
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any other questions for Director Lee this
afternoon, Members? Okay, seeing none. Thank you. You, you have any
comments regarding this item, Ms. Lee, you wish to share this afternoon?
MS. LEE: Ah, no, Mr. Chair, other than we fully support the project because we fully
support Lokahi Pacific's homes that will be built in Lahaina. The very first on the
West side.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much for your comments. Okay.
Members, is there any request for additional questions to a specific resource
people? Hearing none. Two minute recess ... (gavel) ...
RECESS: 2:36 p.m.
RECONVENE: 2:47 p.m.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel) . .. The Council's Committee on Planning and
Land Use shall return to order.
Members, before the Chair makes its
recommendation to you, I would like to ask Mr. Raatz to share with you the, the
applicant has agreed to a few of the following items that he will brief the
Committee on. Mr. Raatz, if you'll please.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Consistent with the Committee's discussion about
requiring a ratio of one affordable housing unit for every four hotel units, or a
fraction thereof, Staff would recommend that a new condition be added to the
Zoning Bill that would simply state that Chapter 2.94 of Maui County Code shall
apply, and that would be a second condition on the Zoning Bill, in addition to the
first condition, which states that building heights be limited to 35 feet. So if that's
consistent with the Committee's intent, the applicant would be requested to
execute a Unilateral Agreement incorporating those two conditions.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, any questions to the comments as provided
by Mr. Raatz regarding those two points as part of a Unilateral attached to the
change in zoning as conditions? And, again, the ... because this is a Unilateral
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Agreement to consi. .. , proposal, the applicant must voluntarily agree on their
part, and we have received their agreement by the representatives of the
applicant.
Okay, hearing there are no questions or comments, it is your Acting Chair's
recommendation this afternoon to send to the Council: (1) a proposed bill for an
ordinance to amend the West Maui Community Plan and Land Use Map from
Business/Commercial to Hotel for the Plantation Inn Project for properties
situated at 174 Lahainaluna Road and 7820 B Panaewa Street, Lahaina, Maui,
Hawaii, as well as a second proposed bill for an ordinance to change zoning from
B-2 Community Business District and the R-1 Residential District to the H-M
Hotel District (Conditional Zoning) for properties situated at 174 Lahainaluna
Road and 7820 B Panaewa Street, Lahaina, Maui, Hawaii, and filing of all
communications and attachments thereto.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
I have a motion from Ms. Johnson, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla. We're under discussion. Ms. Johnson, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
No, just that the Unilateral Agreement will be
incorporated in ... would it be the, the Condition No. 1 or the 2nd? Or would it
be incorporated into both of those items?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: The, the Unilateral is a more attached to the change in zoning
consideration.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
Thank you.
Further questions or discussion,
Members? Hearing none. All in favor of the motion, please say aye. Opposed
say no. Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

EXC.:

Molina,

Councilmembers Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of bill relating to change
in the Community Plan designation, and FIRST READING of
revised bill to change zoning from B-2 and R-1 to H-M,
RECORDATION of unilateral agreement, and FILING of
communication.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: This item is completed by this Committee this afternoon. So
thank you very much all of you that are here for Item 51.

ITEM NO.1

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT FOR
MAKAWAO HONGWANJI PROPERTY (HAIKU)

ITEM NO.2

COMMUNITY PLAN DESIGNATION FOR 5.171-ACRE PARCEL AT
SITE OF PREVIOUSLY PROPOSED KA ONO ULU COMMERCIAL
DEVELOPMENT AND NEARBY 7-ACRE PARCEL (KIHEI)

ITEM NO.3

PREPARATION OF ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENTS

ITEM NO.5

REVISIONS TO "AG BILL" (AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT ZONING
ORDINANCE);
TEMPORARY
MORATORIUM
ON
AG
SUBDIVISIONS; PUBLIC REVIEW OF AG SUBDIVISIONS

ITEM NO.6

MEO'S TRANSPORTATION FACILITY

ITEM NO.7

MAINTENANCE OF COUNTYWIDE
SIGNAGE, AND ACCESS PARKING

ITEM NO.8

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS

ITEM NO. 10

CONDITIONAL PERMIT PROCESSING

ITEM NO. 11

TRANSPORTATION INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING WORKSHOP

ITEM NO.13

BED AND BREAKFAST OPERATIONS

ITEM NO. 14

PROPOSED KIHEI-MAKENA AND WEST MAUl TRANSPORTATION
PLANNING MODELS

ITEM NO. 15

CONTROLLING FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS

ITEM NO. 16

RELATING TO
REVISIONS

PROJECT

-?S -

DISTRICT

SHORELINE

ACCESS,

AMENDMENTS

AND
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ITEM NO. 17

RE-ESTABLISHING
INTERIM
DEVELOPMENT OF HOTELS

ITEM NO. 19

LAND-USE DEFINITIONS

ITEM NO. 21

MAUl NUl PARK

ITEM NO. 24

DEVELOPMENT NEAR BALDWIN BEACH (MONTANA BEACH
CONDOMINIUM PROJECT)

ITEM NO. 25

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS ORDINANCE

ITEM NO. 31

CLARIFICATION OF AFFORDABLE HOUSING DEFINITIONS AND
CONSOLIDATION OF MAUl COUNTY CODE CHAPTERS 19.09
(ZERO-LOT LINE RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT) AND 19.84 (ZERO-LOT
LINE OVERLAY DISTRICT)

ITEM NO. 32

CONDOMINIUM PROPERTY REGIMES ON AGRICULTURAL LAND

ITEM NO. 39

DRAFT BILLS PERTAINING TO CONDITIONAL ZONING AND
REGULATION OF PERMITS AND WATER USE

ITEM NO. 42

GOLF COURSE ZONING

ITEM NO. 47

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT FOR
FUKIYO UEOKA (PAIA)

ITEM NO. 48

PERFORMANCE MEASURES

ITEM NO. 49

WATER ISSUES AND THE GENERAL PLAN

ITEM NO. 52

PROJECT DISTRICT PROCESSING REGULATIONS (CHAPTER
19.45, MAUl COUNTY CODE)

ITEM NO. 53

AMENDMENTS TO COUNTRY TOWN ZONING

ITEM NO. 55

MAUl PREPARATORY ACADEMY (NAPILI)

ITEM NO. 62

TERRACES AT MANELE:
(LANAI)

ITEM NO. 65

LAHAINA PROJECT DISTRICT 1 (KAPALUA RESORT PROJECT
DISTRICT, MAUl COUNTY CODE CHAPTER 19.73)

ITEM NO. 67

PROHIBITION OF BACK-LIT SIGNS
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, you will see also on the agenda for this afternoon
that Chairman Nishiki is presenting to you a recommendation for referral to the
Council Chair for the term beginning January 2, 2005, the following Planning and
Land Use items: Items No.1, No.2, No.3, No.5, 6, 7, 8, 10, 11, 13, 14, 15, 16,
17, 19, 21, 24, 25, 31, 32, 39, 42, 47, 48, 49, 52, 53, 55, 62, 65, and 67. Any
questions or comments regarding the recommendations from Mr. Nishiki on the
items attached to the posted agenda. Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Raatz was alluding to things
that would be under the automatic file or automatic referral or file. How many of
those items are there that would be automatically referred under the rules of our
Council?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Raatz, if you would please.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: If he knows.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Unfortunately, I don't have the exact number right
at the top of my head. It would be everything that was not just read by the Acting
Chair, remaining items on the Master Agenda. I'd say it's roughly about the
same number. It's all the Land Use applications essentially that have been
referred to the Committee . . . are set to be automatically referred to the new
Council.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So that would bring us approximately 60 items for next
term's starting agenda?
MR. RAATZ: That's correct, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, David.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Pontanilla, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No questions.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, my, my only questions would be there's two
items that Planning and Land Use 11, which was, or Transportation Infrastructure
Planning Workshop. I know that this report that had come out of the results of
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our infrastructure workshop had actually been transmitted. That was one item
that I kind of question if we really needed to continue that. I mean, I don't how
other Members feel. And then also Planning and Land Use 21, which was the
dolphin bill that hopefully should've resolved, you know, the Maui Nui Park issue.
So those were the only two items that I just question whether we should really
send those forward or not if depending on how other Members feel.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, thank you for, for that, those comments.
Anything, Mr. Carroll? What, what we are able to do, Members, this afternoon is,
if you believe items, such as Item 11 and 21, as brought up Ms. Johnson is
satisfactory regarding the current status, then I'm more than happy to have it
excluded or the motion amended to have those two items filed this afternoon. I
believe regarding No. 11, Ms. Johnson is correct. This is a 2001 consideration
that Member Johnson herself initiated. And No. 21, I believe Council did make a
decision through a resolution regarding the concerns of Maui NuL .. (change
tape) ... dolphin containment tank component. And so, I would say, I, I would be
open to having those two deleted from the referral if the Committee so desires.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's amazing. We can read each other's minds. I had
circled PLU-11 and 21 because I felt the issues had been dealt with. As far as
No. 11, there is some transportation planning currently going on that we will be
receiving a report, as we had discussed in an earlier Committee meeting, and I
believe we have settled the business about dolphins in captivity in MauL So I
would certainly support the filing of both of those items.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, right now. Okay, we have no motion on the floor at this
time. Is that correct, Mr. Raatz? Okay, thank you. So, Members, I would be
happy to entertain a motion to file PLU-11, Transportation Infrastructure Planning
Workshop, and PLU-21, Maui Nui Park.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
MR. RAATZ: Mr. Chair, excuse me, if Staff could just clarify a procedural matter.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. RAATZ: I believe the appropriate motion in the context warranted today would be
to defer those two items.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
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MR. RAATZ: So then they'll be remaining on the Master Agenda at the end of the term
and would be automatically filed.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, okay. Thank you. Okay. Then I'll accept the motion to
defer by Ms. Johnson
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And seconded by Ms. Tavares to defer Items 11 ... PLU-11
and PLU-21. Discussion, Members? Hearing no further discussion. All in favor
of the motion, please say aye. Opposed say no. Motion is carried.

VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

EXC.:

Molina,

Pontanilla,

Councilmembers Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

DEFER PLU-11, Transportation Infrastructure Planning
Workshop; and PLU-21, Maui Nui Park.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
Are there any other considerations as listed on the
recommendations of today's agenda?
Hearing none, the Chair will then
recommend a motion for referral of the following items under Planning Land Use
1,2,3,5,6,7,8,10,13,14,15,16, 17,19,24,25,31,32,39,42,47,48,49,52,
53, 55, 62, 65, and 67.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina
for the referral of the items as read by the Chair. Any further discussion? Yes,
Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just have one question because this came up in my
Committee about PLU-48, and I forgot about this one, Performance Measures,
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because I believe in my Committee what we had decided to do, I think, was to
defer that one also.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That was the only other one, and I'm sorry that I
missed it. But it's up to the body. I mean, I can make an amendment if you wish
to defer that particular item.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure, sure. It's, it's interesting 'cause today I get to wear two
hats. Members, I would say as your Chairman of, of the Budget Committee, the
request under Performance Measures was to . . . so that each standing
Committee can assist the Departments under their direct jurisdiction in improving
their measurements for the . . . prior to annual review of our budget, and
upcoming budget deliberations.
I, I think as, as your Chairman of that
Committee, I've made it clear of the improvements that I believe we need to
make; and, therefore, I have no objection to having this item deferred and, again,
as we organize for the new Council, you know, whoever is the, the Budget Chair
may make revisions in their approach to dealing with the measurements. So I
will allow that Chairman to have his flexibility or her flexibility. So I have no
objections to having this removed from the referral list.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Therefore, Mr. Chair, I move to amend the motion that
Planning and Land Use 48 on Performance Measures be deferred.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second. Or we delete it from the list?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I would say, I would say the appropriate motion would
be amend to delete it from the referral list at this time. So-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I would, therefore, amend my motion that
this Planning and Land Use 48 be deleted from the referral list at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion, and seconded by Ms. Tavares to
delete PLU-48 from the items to be referred to the next, to the Council Chair for
the term beginning January 2, 2005. This ... any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You know, Mr. Chair, I really appreciate the comment
that you made about leaving it up to the committee chairs next year, or the
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Budget Committee Chair, whoever that may be. I know that all of us started out
the term wanting to follow up with the Departments, and I believe, and even in
my Committee we only did that once because other issues just took higher
priority. And we will be looking at the performance measures during the budget
time as they present their programs. So I think that we will be able to handle it;
however, the Committee or the each individual Chair of each of the Committees
would like to handle it in the next term. And I do appreCiate those comments
'cause I know you were very much supportive of us following up on all of the
different Departments' performance measures. So thank you for that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other discussion? Hearing none. All
in favor of the motion to amend, say aye. Opposed say no. Motion is carried.
The motion as amended. Any further discussion? Hearing none. All in favor of
the motion, as amended, say aye. Opposed say no. Motion is carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

EXC.:

Molina,

Pontanilla,

Council members Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending
REFERRAL
of
the
communications to the Council Chair for
beginning January 2, 2005, as amended:

following
the term

PLU-1

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENT FOR MAKAWAO HONGWANJI
PROPERTY (HAIKU);

PLU-2

COMMUNITY PLAN DESIGNATION FOR 5.171ACRE PARCEL AT SITE OF PREVIOUSLY
PROPOSED KA ONO ULU COMMERCIAL
DEVELOPMENT
AND
NEARBY 7-ACRE
PARCEL (KIHEI);

PLU-3

PREPARATION
ASSESSMENTS;

PLU-5

REVISIONS TO "AG BILL" (AGRICULTURAL
DISTRICT
ZONING
ORDINANCE);
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TEMPORARY
MORATORIUM
ON
SUBDIVISIONS; PUBLIC REVIEW OF
SUBDIVISIONS;

AG
AG

PLU-6

MEO'S TRANSPORTATION FACILITY;

PLU-7

MAINTENANCE
OF
SHORELINE
ACCESS,
ACCESS PARKING;

PLU-8

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS;

PLU-10

CONDITIONAL PERMIT PROCESSING;

PLU-13

BED AND BREAKFAST OPERATIONS;

PLU-14

PROPOSED KIHEI-MAKENA AND WEST MAUl
TRANSPORTATION PLANNING MODELS;

PLU-1S

CONTROLLING
AREAS;

PLU-16

TO
PROJECT
RELATING
AMENDMENTS AND REVISIONS;

PLU-17

RE-ESTABLISHING INTERIM RESTRICTIONS
ON THE DEVELOPMENT OF HOTELS;

PLU-19

LAND-USE DEFINITIONS;

PLU-24

DEVELOPMENT NEAR BALDWIN BEACH
(MONTANA
BEACH
CONDOMINIUM
PROJECT);

PLU-2S

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS ORDINANCE;

PLU-31

CLARIFICATION OF AFFORDABLE HOUSING
DEFINITIONS AND CONSOLIDATION OF MAUl
COUNTY CODE CHAPTERS 19.09 (ZERO-LOT
LINE RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT) AND 19.84
(ZERO-LOT LINE OVERLAY DISTRICT);

PLU-32

CONDOMINIUM PROPERTY
AGRICULTURAL LAND;

FOWL

COUNTYWIDE
SIGNAGE,
AND

IN

RESIDENTIAL

DISTRICT

REGIMES

ON
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PLU-39

DRAFT BILLS PERTAINING TO CONDITIONAL
ZONING AND REGULATION OF PERMITS AND
WATER USE;

PLU-42

GOLF COURSE ZONING;

PLU-47

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENT FOR FUKIYO UEOKA (PAIA);

PLU-49

WATER ISSUES AND THE GENERAL PLAN;

PLU-52

PROJECT
DISTRICT
REGULATIONS
(CHAPTER
COUNTY CODE);

PLU-53

AMENDMENTS TO COUNTRY TOWN ZONING;

PLU-55

MAUl PREPARATORY ACADEMY (NAPILI);

PLU-62

TERRACES AT MANELE: COMPLIANCE WITH
CONDITIONS (LANAI);

PLU-65

LAHAINA PROJECT DISTRICT 1 (KAPALUA
RESORT PROJECT DISTRICT, MAUl COUNTY
CODE CHAPTER 19.73); and

PLU-67

PROHIBITION OF BACK-LIT SIGNS.

PROCESSING
19.45,
MAUl

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we need to defer 48, David?
MR. RAATZ: It would be appropriate, Mr. Chair. It's also the, the default if no action
occurs.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. The Chair prefers so that it is clear for the
staff and they can prepare their documents and reports accordingly. The Chair
would recommend deferral of PLU-48, Performance Measures.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, second.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Ms. Johnson, seconded by Ms. Tavares
to defer PLU-48. Any discussion? Hearing none. All in favor, say aye.
Opposed say no. Motion is carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson,
Tavares, and Vice-Chair Hokama.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

EXC.:

Molina,

Pontanilla,

Councilmembers Kane, Mateo, and Chair Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

DEFER PLU-48, Performance Measures.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe we have completed the work of this Committee as
required by the agenda of this afternoon's meeting. Is there anything else, Mr.
Raatz? Is there ... are there any announcements? Yes, Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just, because we're winding down our Committees, I
want to thank, again, the staff who have served on this Committee. I want to also
in his absence thank Council member Nishiki. I know that he's probably had the
biggest agenda of any of the Committees, and this has probably been one of the
most controversial Committees of all. And hopefully next year, we'll be going
back to re-thinking about putting so many items in one Committee and maybe
separating the two so that it's a little bit easier to manage. But I want to thank
Mr. Foley, and also our Corporation Counsel, and all the Administration members
who help us to do our work. So, thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any other Member? Okay, if not, I'd like to thank
Ms. 8aJaJa and Mr. Raatz for serving the Committee as our professional staff to
help the Council move its agenda forward. So, thank you very much, Staff, on
behalf of Chairman Nishiki and all the Members of this Committee. If there's no
further announcements, this meeting, I believe, this is the last meeting of the
term? This is the last meeting of Planning and Land Use for the term ending
January 1,2005. This meeting is adjourned .. .(gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

3:05 p.m.
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